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Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing        

innovative programs that stimulate and challenge each student to develop     

lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing               

environment where teachers, students and parents work in an effective        

partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au.Ph: 9364 1007 
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Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  

Dear Monmia Families,. 
 

GREAT THINGS I NOTICED THIS WEEK 

¶ Intense planning for the Annual Implementation Plan by the leadership and teaching 

and learning leaders at our Planning Day today.  We accomplished our goals for the 

day. The work was directed by the School Strategic Plan 2015- 2018 that was  

developed last year as well as The Education State initiatives.  We are confident that 

our 2016 AIP will provide the school with further improvements and high achievements 

for all in achievement, engagement and wellbeing. 

¶ Excellent leadership demonstrated by Leanne Molony who was left in charge on this 

day. Thank you for your management of the school. 

¶ Exciting development of a new gym floor.  The floor has been sanded, polished and 

lines remarked which has given it an amazing fresh lift. The refurbishment of the gym 

floor has resulted due to the efforts of Family and Friends in fundraising and the strong 

support from our families to raise enough funds to ensure this project was completed 

this year.  Thank you also to the Buildings and Grounds subcommittee who has  

managed this project. We look forward to the official opening on Monday the 23
rd
 of  

November at the whole school assembly at 9.00am. 

 

I wonder what great things you have noticed. You might like to fill a drop for our  

bucket in the administration area! 

 

Reminder 
Staff for 2016 is being worked on now.  We are looking forward to planning for 14 classes 
and providing all our students with a highly comprehensive curriculum that offers them the 
ability to develop and be creative thinkers now and in the future. 
 
All Parent/guardian requests for class placements for 2016 have closed. Class organisation 
has commenced with PLCs working on creating well-balanced home groups for 2016.   This 
is a time-consuming task and one that is not taken lightly.  Students have been asked to  
select 4 learning buddies across their year level, where they will be guaranteed at least one 
learning buddy of their choice. All teachers have been informed of the procedure and we are 
confident that the process is a consistent one followed through by all staff. 

  

Warm Regards, 

Lorraine Bell 
Principal 
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DATES FROM THE DIARY 

Fri Nov 20 ¶ Book Club Orders Due 

Thur Dec 3 ¶ Grade Prep BBQ 

Mon Dec 7 ¶ Step Up Day 1 

Tue Dec 8 ¶ Grade 6 Secondary School 

Orientation Day 

 

¶ Step Up Day 2 

Thur Dec 10 ¶ Step Up Day 3 

Mon Dec 14 ¶ Gr 5/6 End of Year Excursion 

Westgate  Indoor Sports  

Wed Dec 16 ¶ School Council Dinner  

Galli Restaurant 

Thur Dec 17 ¶ Meet the Teacher and  

Classmates Session 

 

¶ Reports Sent Home 

 

¶ Grade 6 Graduation Night 

Fri Dec 18 ¶ Last day of school for 2015 

Early dismissal 1.30pm 

Wed Feb 17 ¶ Twilight Picnic 

Tue Mar 1 ¶ School Photo Day 

Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  

2016  BOOK PACK COLLECTION DAY 
Wednesday 27th January 2015  

9:00am ï 1:00pm   
2:00pm ï 6:00pm 

(Closed from 1:00pmï 2:00pm) 
 
 

STARTING SCHOOL DATES 
   Wednesday 27th January  Teachers resume 
   Thursday 28th January  2016 Curriculum Day 1 
   Friday 29th January   9:00am for Grades 1-6 
   Friday 29th January    10:00am in the Gym for Preps 

 
 

TERM DATES 2016 
    Term 1:  27th January to 24th March 
    Term 2:  11th April to 24th June 
    Term 3:  11th July to 16th September 
    Term 4:   3rd October to 20th December  
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Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  

 

PRA Chloe W for working hard to improve her writing and sharing her wealth of 

knowledge about animals. 

PRB Brandon C for writing an outstanding information report about Pumas.  You 

are becoming an amazing writer Brandon! 

1/2B Angelica P for working diligently to improve her spelling.  Fantastic effort!! 

3/4A Natalia A for going back and completing all her homework for the term.  

Well done Natalia and keep it up! 

3/4B Rihanna L for supporting her classmates and giving some positive feedback 

for their efforts. 

3/4C Diana T for writing an excellent reading reflection and showing evidence 

from the text to support her opinion, 

3/4E Liam H for putting in a lot of effort towards improving his Homework tasks.  

5/6B Courtney C for being able to recite the tables facts correctly and helping 

classmates understand CARTESIAN  Coordinates!  Well done! 

5/6C Jessica L for your clear explanation about how to estimate the volume of a 

rectangular prism. 

5/6E Teegan C for always willing to help others in the class and looking after 

your class peers. 

Languages Judy Y for writing beautiful Japanese characters and continuing to challenge 

herself and extend her knowledge of the language.  Congratulations Judy! 

http://simplyzesty.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/01/twitter-logo-1-300x293.jpg
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THE FOCUS FOR THIS WEEK IS:  HUMOUR HELPSé2!  

Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

Did you know? 

¶ It takes fewer muscles to smile than it takes to frown. 

¶ Yellow is the colour associated with laughter, happiness, positivity and good 
times. 

¶ People who surround themselves with the colour yellow are more likely to be  
optimistic. The brain actually releases more serotonin which is the feel good 
chemical in the brain when it is surrounded by the colour yellow. 

 

Is it OK to find the funny side to our own problems or bad luck? 
It is perfectly OK to see the funny side of your own bad luck and bad times. Finding the  
funny side helps you to not take things too seriously and it can help you to feel more hopeful 
that things will work out soon. 
 

Laughing should not be used to pretend that you donôt feel sad or worried. 
Even though laughter can help you feel better when you have a problem, you still need to try 
to solve the problem, or deal with the unhappy feeling. Laughter doesnôt make problems go 
away. It just helps you to cope with them a little better. Laughter just helps keep the problem 
in perspective. People often say óIt could be worseô to help them keep the problem in  
proportion and not exaggerate the situation. 
 

Family Activity 
Society places much emphasis on being happy and laughing and there are lots of everyday 
examples to show this. As a family find the many ways that happiness or laughter is  
represented in our world?ò Please let me know what you discover.  
 
For example: 

          
     
 Mr Happy is always happy and wants others to be funny as well. 
         Have you noticed that Mr Happy is yellow? 
 
 
 
     
 Mr Funny likes to cheer up others with his jokes and laughter. 
 Mr Funny is yellow as well! 
 
 
 
I hope you find the articles useful and I look forward to any feedback.  

 
 

Warm Regards, 

Lucy Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal  
Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
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Student Pathways and Transitions  

2015 - 2016  LEARNING BUDDY PROCESS  

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
It is that time of year again where the school begins the long and complex process of  
developing new home groups for next year. 
 
All staff members and students are involved in the process of establishing new home groups 
so that we establish the best possible learning groups for 2016. Some parents and  
guardians have written to the Principal Lorraine Bell and have made requests for their childôs 
placement for next year as detailed through the newsletter over the past couple of weeks.  
 
In preparing a smooth transition from one year level to the next, the school implements a 
óLearning Buddy Processô where each student nominates four learning buddies that they 
can work very well with. During this process, teachers discuss with the class óWhat makes 
an effective learning buddy?ô An effective learning buddy can be the same or a different  
gender to themselves. 
 
Teachers completed this process with students this week.  
Sometimes students select learning buddies that: 

¶ are in their current home group 

¶ work with them during WIN sessions and may be in a different home group 

¶ have been in a previous home group and they have worked well together 
they have worked with during special events or learning opportunities when several home 
groups have come together. 

 
Teachers and students share the choices together and students know that they will 
be guaranteed at least one learning buddy from their list.  
 
The teachers then begin to group students and ensure there is an even spread of students 
in each class to optimise academic leaning and social and emotional wellbeing. 
 
To support students further we organise three óStep up Daysô and a óMeet the Teacher and 
Classmatesô session. These have been extremely successful in the past and we are  
currently in the final stages of confirming dates and times for these sessions.  
 
When your child comes home from school, please continue to share positive experiences 
about beginning in a new home group next year and the transition program. 
 
Warm Regards, 

Lucy Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  
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Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

Monmia is a Bucket Filling School! 
We fill buckets and we donôt dip! 

We use our lid to keep our bucket full and keep the drops in! 
 
I love how the Bucket Fillers Philosophy has been embraced by our school community this year. I 
know that we can keep filling other peopleôs buckets and make Monmia Primary School a warm,  
positive and caring place to be. When we all fill other peopleôs buckets then all community members 
benefit from these acts of kindness.  
 
There is so much to acknowledge at Monmia Primary School! Here are some ódropsô for you to read.  

 
wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ōǳŎƪŜǘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŭƭƭ ȅƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŬƭƭƛƴƎ ōǳŎƪŜǘǎ 
aƻƴƳƛŀΗ  
 

Happy Bucket Filling! 
 

Kind Regards, 

Lucy Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal 

Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

Student Engagement and Wellbeing  

Donõt forget to follow us on Twitter: http://twitter.com/MonmiaPS  
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Weather permitting we will be walking to the away games at Taylors Lakes and  

Mary Mackillop.  

The bus cost for the Keilor game will be $6 per student. 

Sports: Basketball, handball, teeball and volleystars  

FRIDAY 20/11 vs Overnewton Keilor Campus (HOME) 

FRIDAY 27/11 BYE 

FRIDAY 04/12 vs Keilor (AWAY) 

 
If your child is absent from school it is crucial to inform the school as to the reason 
for the absence. To communicate a student absence to the school please: 
¶ make a phone call to Norma or Catherine in the school office between 8.30am to 

9.30am on the day of the absence. 
¶ send an email to the schoolôs email, monmia.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au, to inform 

the school of the absence. 
¶ send a written note and/or certificate to the classroom teacher when your child 

returns. 
Thank you for your support with the schoolôs attendance procedures. 

This term, we are learning about Multicultural Australia and Mrs Bell was a guest speaker in 
the 3/4 CLS. She told us about her family migrating to Australia and we learnt lots of  
interesting things about her culture. She also showed us some old photos of her family in  
Italy and also when they were in Australia. 
 

I learnt that, Mrs Bell`s family are from Trieste in northern Italy. When her parents got  
married, they decided to come to Australia for a better life after the war.  People were  
encouraged to come to Australia to find work and they travelled here by ship. It took one 
month to get here from Italy! When they arrived, they did not speak any English, only Italian 
and her dad had to work hard for many years. They knew people in their community who all 
helped each other and were good friends. 
 

I also learnt that her family still celebrate traditions like they did in  
Italy, such as, Christmas, Easter, Birthdays and children make their 
Holy Communion and Confirmation when they are in primary school. 
 

Mrs Bell was born in Australia and she has one brother. When she 
started school she didn`t speak much English but she loved reading 
and learning new words all of the time. Mrs Bell still loves to read! 
 

Ciara M. 3/4 E 
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Fat Burner Slimming Green Tea  
 

100% organic Sri Lankan A -grade Premium tea with 

no chemicals, additives or side effects. 

 

Gunpowder Green tea not only helps you lose weight 

but it has good health benefits of reducing cholesterol, 

diabetic control and blood pressure levels and 

migraines. Have 2-3 cups a day and feel the difference.  

 

A cup before gym will increase your endurance and 

hydrate you. Re-use your teabags at least once.  

Its actual leaves rolled up as tiny balls that open up to 

release its goodness once hot water is poured in. 

 

Call Sue on 0433553935. 

$15 a pack
 




